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Case No. Z25-37 
Corcoran Property 

Rezone from RSF-E, Residential Single Family Estate Distict to RA, Rural Agricultural District  
August 19, 2025 

 

Subject Property Information 
 

Planning District: 15 
General Location: South of County Road 64 and east of County Road 54 W in the Belforest community  
Physical Address: 25911 County Road 54 W, Daphne, AL 36526 
Parcel Number:  05-43-06-24-0-000-002.002 and 05-43-06-24-0-000-002.000 
Existing Zoning: RSF-E, Residential Single Family Estate District  
Proposed Zoning: RA, Rural Agricultural District  
Existing Land Use: Agricultural   
Proposed Land Use: Commercial   
Acreage: 13.5 ± acres 
Applicant: Daphne VIP Storage – Frank McGinley 
 PO Box 965  
 Daphne, AL 36526 
Owner: Tiffiny Corcoran 
 11233 Mockingbird Lane 
 Fairhope, AL 36532  
Lead Staff: Cory Rhodes, Planner 
Attachments: Within Report 
 

 Adjacent Land Use Adjacent Zoning 

North Agricultural  RSF-E, Residential Single Family Estate  

South Commercial     RSF-E, Residential Single Family Estate  

East Commercial     RA, Rural Agricultural 

West Commercial  B-4, Major Commercial  
 

Summary 
 

The subject properties encompass approximately 13.5 acres and are currently zoned as RSF-E, Residential 
Single Family Estate District. A request has been made to change the designation to RA, Rural Agricultural 
District, to facilitate commercial use.  
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
Current Zoning Requirements 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 

Proposed Zoning Requirements 
 

 
 



 

 



 

 
 

 
Agency Comments 

 
USACE, James Buckelew:  Staff reached out 7/15/2025 but received no comments. 

ADEM, Scott Brown: Staff reached out 7/15/2025 but received no comments. 

Subdivisions, Fabia Waters: A Planned Unit Development (PUD) Site Plan is required when three or more units 
are proposed for lease or occupancy, following rezoning approval. 

Civil Engineer, Tyler Austin: No development proposed at this time. Any future development will require 
construction plan and drainage review. Any proposed future development may require Ossie Lane to be paved 
to Baldwin County standards. 

Staff Analysis and Findings 

The criteria for reviewing zoning amendments are outlined in Section 19.6 of the Baldwin County Zoning 
Ordinance. Staff carefully considered all of these factors during the evaluation of the application. 



 
The subject properties consist of approximately 13.5 acres and are currently zoned as RSF-E (Residential Single 
Family Estate). A rezoning request has been submitted to change the designation to RA (Rural Agricultural) to 
allow for expansion of adjacent storage facilities to the east. The surrounding area includes a mix of agricultural, 
residential, and commercial uses, with commercial development also located west of County Road 54 W. The 
Future Land Use Map (FLUM) designates the area as having Moderate Development Potential and supports 
local-serving businesses. Additionally, a Mixed-Use Center is located less than a mile away, encouraging 
integration of residential and commercial uses. 
 

Staff Comments and Recommendation 
 

Unless information to the contrary is revealed at the public hearing, staff feels this rezoning application should 
be recommended for APPROVAL.  
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Locator Map 
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